
Attention: Wilmot Clerk, Mayor Salonen, Member of Council: 'Crazy idea': Ontario councillors 
push back as strong mayor powers reach small towns Waterloo Region Record, dated June 1, 2025, 
titled “Crazy idea: Ontario councillors push back as strong may powers reach small towns: 

 



 

 

Stratford Councillors unanimous in rejecting strong mayor powers, citing majority rule concerns. 



 

Quinte West Councillor O’Neil suggests the introduction of strong mayor powers represents a 
“misdirection” by the Ford Government, while Quinte West Councillor Card suggests strong mayor 
powers “erode the democratic traditions of municipal councils in Ontario.” 

I share in these councillors concerns and suggest Wilmot council consider a similar resolution to 
that of Stratford council. I was alarmed with Mayor Salonen’s direction that council keep its 
opinions to themselves on strong mayor powers in the May 26th council meeting because the 
powers had already been bestowed upon the mayor. 

Our Ward councillors are duly elected oƯicials who represent the voice of the people. By silencing 
council, Mayor Salonen eƯectively silenced the residents of Wilmot on this critical issue of rural 
democratic values. 

 



 

The Executive Director of the Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of Ontario, 
David Arbuckle, suggests “smaller communities might struggle to have that (media) accountability 
and people being aware of what’s happening.” I, too, have concerns with oversight of strong mayor 
powers, as previously described in my letter to council dated 2025.05.21. 

 

 Erosion of Democratic Checks and Balances 

 Risk of Corruption and Cronyism 

  Marginalization of Council Voices 

 Environmental and Planning Concerns 



 

Municipal governance requires proper check and balances, transparent processes, and inclusive 
decision making. I believe strong mayor power threatens these principals, particularly in smaller 
communities like Wilmot. 

I would welcome hearing publicly in open council chambers each councillor’s position on strong 
mayor powers in Wilmot, and to consider passing a motion like that of Stratford council. 

 

Thanks, 

Rory Farnan 

Wilmot Township Resident 


